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7 August 2020 

Mr Jason Lange 

Executive Director 

Office of Best Practice Regulation 

Department of the Prime Minister and Cabinet 

 
 

ACMA2010/1196-30 
 

Dear Mr Lange 

Broadcasting Services (Primary Commercial Television Broadcasting 
Service) Declaration 2010 

I am writing to the Office of Best Practice Regulation (OBPR) regarding the 
Broadcasting Services (Primary Commercial Television Broadcasting Service) 
Declaration 2010 which, as per the Legislation Act 2003, had been scheduled to 
sunset on 1 October 2020. However, it has been decided that the instrument is 
to be remade without significant amendment. Minor changes, verified with the 
relevant industry bodies, will be made to ensure the instrument has up-to-date 
information. 

The ACMA certifies that the Broadcasting Services (Primary Commercial 
Television Broadcasting Service) Declaration 2010 is operating effectively and 
efficiently and that therefore a Regulation Impact Statement is not required for 
this regulation to be remade. 

The assessment that the regulation is operating effectively and efficiently has 
been informed by two consultation processes. The first was a targeted 
consultation process which involved licensees whose services were listed in 
Schedules 1 and 3 of the instrument. These licensees were representatives 
from the following broadcasters: 

> Seven Network 
> Nine Network 
> Network 10 
> WIN 
> Southern Cross Austereo 
> Prime Media 
> Imparja 
> Central Digital Television 

The second was a public consultation, over the period 4 May to 10 July 2020. 
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I acknowledge that OBPR will publish this letter for transparency purposes. 

If you have any queries about this advice, please contact Linda Caruso on (03) 
9963 6920 or linda.caruso@acma.gov.au. 

Yours sincerely 

Linda Caruso 
General Manager, Communications Infrastructure Division 

Phone (03) 9963 6920 
Email linda.caruso@acma.gov.au 


